     



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 10, 2018
Conference Room
                         Sotheby’s Realty

 
5:30pm
Representing  the board:   Chris Wadopian,  Kermit Witherbee, Greg Kernohan   
 Not present: Josh Cook
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter
Meeting was called to order at 5:34pm.  
 Minutes
· August 2017 minutes  
· Motion:  Kermit moved to approve August 2017 minutes.  Chris  2nd.   All approve.
Board of Directors officers

Greg was elected to the board at the 2017 annual meeting. Paul Jonathans resigned as he sold his unit.

Board officers are:

Chris Wadopian-President

Kermit Witherbee- Vice President

Josh Cook-Secretary

Greg Kernohan-Treasurer
At large-.  One seat open. Double H to email all members asking if interested in serving on the board to notify Double H Mgmt.

Association Mgr-Sue  
The whole property looks very good.  All the parking lots were quite clean.  No recent snows but there were a couple of items found.

· Building 12-23045 Schussmark Trail-abanodoned boat was towed from their parking lot after several attempts were made to find the owner.

· Building 13-23035 Schussmark Trail  snowmobile trailer in the parking lot.  Tagged, will be towed if it does not move.  
Greg was complimentary of Sue’s efforts to keep parking lots in compliance with our rules and regulations. He has noticed the difference from earlier in the fall when RV’s, etc. sat in lots.
Attorney OUMA information-Hans
Jason Yanowitz of Weiss &b Van Scoyk LLC quoted approximately $1,000 to write a summary of his findings of his interpretation of the OUMA’s as it relates to the foundation of the buildings.  Full OUMA interpretation would be approximately$10,000 and Bob Weiss, General Partner would not necessarily agree to do this and publish it. Greg felt it would be worthwhile to get the summary of the foundation issue interpreted by the attorney for publication to the owners. Board asked Hans to get a new quote from Jason for that issue only. Chris asked the board to table this discussion now so that the board can do a follow up with the membership regarding this expense. Board agreed. Chris will write the notice.
Building Issues-Sue

· Building 3, 23185 Schussmark Tr roof project. Owners in bldg. 3 have a signed contract with JS Roofing to replace the full roof of the building in the spring 2018.
· Motion: Chris moved to approve the project contingent on all signatures needed are on file with the association.  Kermit 2nd.  Approved. Greg recused himself from the vote as he is a member of Blg 3.
· Building 4-23195 Schussmark Tr has a temporary fix for the walkway to mitigate the freeze/thaw cycle . A 20’ trench was dug so that the water would run off the walkway and make it less dangerous. Permanent fix will be done in the spring.

· Building 6-23120 Schussmark Tr had a terrible skunk problem in the Fall.  Valley Varmints mitigated the issue but it took time. East end of the building had the worst of it. Five skunks were found-3 alive and 2 dead. Valley Varmints will help give preventative ideas to stop the invasion under their building.
Maintenance report

· Very quiet time of year.  No reported frozen pipes. Winterization had been completed in the fall. 
· Some trees had been removed from a couple of buildings that could have endangered the bldg..

Snow Removal-Sue

· Parking lots

· Complaint from Bldg 10 23050 Schussmark Tr-contractor did not plow after heavy snow fall on 12/25 but was there the next morning and cleaned everything up. Jeff assured Sue that this would not happen again. He does plow on Christmas.

· Walkways-update on Bldg 12- 23045 Schussmark Tr tenant with cord across the walkway so that he could plug in his truck in the parking lot. Contractor unplugged the cord so he could snow blow the walk. Tenant was very angry at this. Double H communicated with the owner that lives out of state that her tenant was not complying with the rules and regs. Tenant continued to have cords on the walk way This caused the contractor to shovel around the cords rather than use his snow blower, thus slowing him down. Double H communicated again that this was a safety issue. No cords on the walkway. Last week Sue observed cord extends from the upper bedroom window over a tree to the parking lot which is ok. Just noting that his cord could get damaged from the snow plow. Contractor not liable.

Financial presentation
Board reviewed financial statement 11/30/2017.
Open forum

· Update information on the website in a timely manner. Meeting agenda to be placed on website as well as at building message boards.
· Minutes-to the board within a week of the meeting for approval via email then placed on website.

· Motion:  Chris moved to approve minutes by the board via email to then placed on the website.

Kermit 2nd. All approve.
Discussion of different modes of conference calling. Suggestions: Go to Meeting Link or gmail/google conferencing. Greg and Double H will research these options.
Meeting adjourned at 6:30pm.  Next board meeting Wednesday, March 7th, 5:30pm , Sotheby’s, Wildhorse Plaza.
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr

